
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Ref: 3542 JTO 

23 January 2024 

Dear Parent, 

Re: Year 11 Science Class Changes Following Recent Exams 

I am writing to inform you about an upcoming change to the structure of Year 11 classes, following their 

recent exams. In order to better support all students and tailor their learning experience as they prepare for 

their upcoming exams, we will be moving all the combined science students to a combined foundation tier 

class or a higher foundation tier class. 

The decision to restructure the classes has been based on a thorough review of students’ progress and their 

performance in the recent assessments. Each student has been carefully allocated to the class that best 

supports their current ability and ensures they are well-prepared for the tier of the exam they will be sitting. 

Students have been informed about the exam tier they will be entered for, and which class they will join 

moving forward. 

We would like to reassure you that there will be no change to the teaching staff for these classes. Your child 

will continue to benefit from the support of the teachers they know and who are familiar with their 

individual needs. 

We are confident that this new arrangement will help all students make the most of their learning as they 

work towards achieving their full potential. If you have any questions or concerns regarding this change, 

please do not hesitate to get in touch with the school. You can contact Mrs Tonge via 

enquiries@burscoughprioryacademy.org Please note in the subject line, combined Science.   We also have a 

parents’ evening on Thursday 27th February and you can discuss engagement, learning and the weeks to 

come with your child’s teacher. 

Thank you for your continued support in helping us ensure the best results for all of our students. 

Yours faithfully, 

J Tonge 

Miss Tonge 

Director of Science 


